
Hinkson Creek 

Collaborative Adaptive Management 

Stakeholder Committee Meeting 

August 29, 2013 

 

Attending:  Diane Oerly, Frank Gordon, Jeanine Pagan, Joe Engeln, 
Jonathan Sessions, Commissioner Karen Miller, Paul Londeree, Paul 
Land, Paul Mehrle, Hank Ottinger, Gary Ward, Barbara Hoppe, Don 
Stamper 

Absent:  Nathan Odle, Jay Turner 

1. Welcome and Introductions Shawn. 
2. The minutes for the June and July Meetings were amended and 

approved. 
3. Collaborative Adaptive Management Deliberations Shawn and 

Committee. 
• Quick synopsis on meeting expectations for the remainder of 

2013.   
The Science Team will have another meeting shortly. On 
September 4th from 3:00 p.m. until 5:00 p.m. there will be a 
more detailed and scientific presentation and all stakeholders 
are invited. It will be held in the General Services Bldg. Room 
194B. 
 The next committee meeting the GIS overview will be 
presented in an executive summary. Karen will send the 



Science Team meeting information to everyone for those who 
wish to attend the technical, more detailed presentation. 
 
October would be an ideal month to do a field trip. That would 
take the place of our regular monthly meeting.  Shawn 
requested the committee think about this and where they 
would like to go. We will talk more about this at the next 
meeting and finalize it.   
 
A discussion ensued about whether it was reasonable for this 
committee to evaluate the Storm water management practices 
currently being utilized whether in the Hinkson or not, because 
we are asking people to do that.  As an example, the detention 
ponds at Battle High School are designed to hold water and 
they surround the outdoor fields where the public attends 
events.  These facilities draw mosquitoes and are a potential 
health problem. It was explained that until the flora is 
established in these basins the mosquito population could be a 
problem.    Since everything the CAM is recommending must 
be flexible to see if it works or doesn’t this might be 
appropriate. It would be good to know that something is not 
working as expected.  It is a good idea to reexamine that policy 
because it is not a perfect science and it’s flawed if it doesn’t 
work. We should be looking at BMP’s and see what is working 
especially in areas along the Hinkson. 
 

• Hot Spots Review and Updates from Action Team-Erin Keys 



Home Depot Bio-retention basin is still being evaluated. This is 
by Marks Mobile Home Park.  There is a road planned to go 
through the area across from the Hinkson that would go 
through the BMP.  We might want to think about if we do Bio 
retention that we do put mosquito stuff that kills the larvae.  
Vandiver, Sylvan, and Calvert Drives are in the City capital 
improvement plan for Stormwater problems and water quality 
work.  Major improvements needed there.  
 
It was requested the Committee keep the 30 Acre Altis 
property on the Radar. 
 

• It was requested everyone review the Website and share 
comments or suggestions for additions. 
 

 
4. Next meeting date September 26, 2013 

 
5. Adjournment  

  
  
 
  
 
 
 

 

 


